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At the Monthly Meeting of the Coleford Town Council held at the Town House, Lords Hill Walk, Coleford on Tuesday 27th June 2006 there were present: -

Councillor

Mr C Elsmore (Mayor)




Mr D Atherley (Deputy Mayor)




Mrs C Allaway-Martin




Mrs J Baynham




Mr P Kay




Mr M Lacey




Mr C Lusty




Mrs J Marrott




Mrs S Merrikin




Mr N Penny




Mr M Weston

County Councillor
Mr P Chamberlain

Prior to the commencement of the meeting, the Mayor, Councillor Elsmore, presented Councillor Marrott with a commemorative photograph to mark her two years of office as Mayor from 2004 to 2006.

APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Cllrs Phelps and Shaw and from PC Dix (Gloucestershire Police).

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 1ST JUNE 2006

The minutes of the meeting held on 1st June 2006 were accepted as a true record and signed by the Mayor.



Proposed:  Cllr Lusty

Seconded:  Cllr Penny

33.
MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES

(a)
Clock Tower

Following the interest expressed in refurbishing the clock tower, it was 
proposed and agreed that members of the public should be invited to join the 
Working Party.


Proposed:  Cllr Penny
Seconded: Cllr Merrikin


The Mayor reported that a contractor would be looking at the clock 
tower this 
week with a view to submitting a report with costings for installing an electric 
timing mechanism.


County Councillor Chamberlain said that the historic value of the existing 
mechanical mechanism needed to be recognised and hoped that after it was 
replaced it could be preserved in some way.  
Members agreed that suitable 
arrangements for this should be made.


The Clerk reported that alternative storage arrangements for the Christmas 
lights had been found and this had been passed on to the Christmas Lights 
Committee.

(b)
Bus Shelter


The Clerk reported that she had established that no funding for bus 
shelters 
was available from the County Council. The police, although 
interested, felt it 
would be the wrong location for a youth shelter and so were not able to 
contribute towards the cost.  However £1,500 was available through the 
District Council’s Acorn Fund and the Clerk will make an application to the 
scheme.  The Council will still need to find around £500 to complete the 
project.

(c)
Public Conveniences


Members again voiced their frustrations at the continuing delays by the 
District Council regarding the replacement of the Newland Street toilets.  
Members reiterated their desire to have the toilets replaced.  The Clerk will 
make further representations to the District Council and in the meantime will 
establish whether the Town Council is in breach of contract by withholding 
payments for toilet maintenance to the District Council.

(d)
Angus Buchanan Memorial Ground


Cllrs Penny and Merrikin reported that they had attended a meeting with the 
management committee of the Memorial Ground.  The meeting had been 
generally inconclusive with no proper resolution to issues such as grass 
cutting or to the provision of recreational use, particularly for teenagers.  
Members felt that the management committee members may not be meeting 
their full charitable obligations as trustees and it was resolved that further 
investigations should be made by the Amenities Committee.


Proposed:
  Cllr Lacey
Seconded: Cllr Allaway-Martin

(e)
Sub Committees and Representatives


In addition to the Members appointed at the last meeting, it was agreed that 
the following should be added:


Amenities Committee

Cllrs Lacey & Allaway-Martin


Burial Committee


No additions


Quarry Liaison


Cllr Allaway-Martin


Bells Foundation


Cllr Lacey


Coleford Area Parish Forum
Cllr Elsmore


William Jones Charity

Cllr Kay


Public Safety



Cllr Kay

34.
STANDING ORDERS WORKING PARTY MEETING

The Clerk reported that no further amendments had been put forward for the 
Standing Orders and Members resolved that they should be adopted.


Proposed:  Cllr Lacey
Seconded:  Cllr Lusty

35.
ACCOUNTS 2005-06


It was proposed that the Accounts for 2005-06 be accepted but that the Office 
Sub Committee should meet to examine the paperwork.


Proposed:  Cllr Lacey
Seconded:  Cllr Penny

36.
GLOUCESTERSHIRE NHS PARTNERSHIP CONSULTATION


The Clerk circulated a draft response to the consultation.  It was agreed that 
Members should forward any amendments to the Clerk for collation and for 
reply.
37.
FUTURE OF HEALTH IN GLOUCESTERSHIRE - CONSULTATION


The Clerk asked for comments on the consultation document to be submitted 
to her for discussion at the next Council Meeting.  The Clerk will obtain 
clarification on the ambiguity in the Government’s White Paper on health, 
which states that community hospitals should not be closed for financial 
reasons.  This appeared to conflict with the plans of the PCT to close facilities 
in the Forest.

38.
DONATION REQUESTS

(a)
Coleford Tea Dance


It was agreed that the Mayor should consider if this request should be met out 
of Mayoral funds.
(b)
Royal Forest of Dean College Fun Day


As this was a retrospective request, it was agreed that the Clerk should 
ascertain if a profit was made before the Council takes a decision on the 
request for a donation.

39.
SUB COMMITTEES

(a)
Coleford in Bloom Working Party


The Clerk reported that the various containers and hanging baskets would be 
going up this week.  Exact watering costs would be determined by the 
effectiveness of the water-retaining measures in each container.

(b)
Burial and Cemeteries


There had been no meeting of this Committee and therefore nothing to report.

(c)
Planning


It was proposed and agreed that the decisions taken at the Planning 
Committee meetings held on 13th and 27th June 2006 should be accepted.


Proposed:  Cllr Kay

Seconded:  Cllr Lacey

(d)
Office


It was proposed and agreed to accept and act upon the recommendations in 
the report submitted by the Public Safety Sub Committee following a meeting 
held on 22nd June 2006.


Proposed:  Cllr Lacey
Seconded:  Cllr Marrott

40.
CORRESPONDENCE

(a)
Coleford Festival


Councillor Penny declared an interest in this item.


The Music Festival Committee requested permission to site a container on the 
King George V Recreation ground to store their goods. Cllr Merrikin reported 
that there was a container on the ground being 
unused. It was agreed that a 
container should be offered to the Music Festival if they did the necessary 
repairs.


Proposed:  Cllr Lacey
Seconded:  Cllr Marrott

(b)
Photographs


The Clerk said that photographs were available of the Mayoral handover 
ceremonies held at the last meeting. Members should contact her if they 
wished to have copies.

(c)
Cemetery


The Clerk reported that a further letter had been received complaining about 
the upkeep of the cemetery.  It was agreed that this issue should be 
referred to a meeting of the Burial and Cemeteries Sub Committee to be held 
at 7:15pm on Wednesday 28th June 2006.

(d)
Land Purchase


The Mayor reported that an application had been received from a member of 
the public for the purchase of a small piece of land owned by the Council.  It 
was agreed to discuss this at the next meeting.
41. 
MEMBERS’ REPORTS


Cllr Weston reported that although the hole in the public highway near 
Whitecliff Villa had been attended to, it had subsequently reopened. It was 
agreed that Cllr Weston should report the matter to the Highways Department 
for further action.


Cllr Baynham reminded Members of the forthcoming public Primary 
Care Trust consultation meetings to be held at Lydney and Mitcheldean.


Cllr Marrott reminded Members of the trip to lobby the Health Minister in 
London on 18th July.  For those unable to go, there was also a rally 
to be held 
at Cheltenham on Saturday 22nd July.


Cllr Penny reported on a successful Driving Instructors Association 
presentation he had attended at the Royal Forest College. It had 
concentrated on issues such as speeding and drinking and driving and had 
been attended by 60-70 young people.

Cllr Lusty felt that the condition of the “temporary” metal plate covering the damaged culvert near the Baptist Church should be checked.  It was agreed that the Clerk should ask the District Council if a risk assessment had been carried out.


District Councillor Chamberlain invited Members to consider 
developing a 
policy on “green” energy issues.  He advised Members that, as well as small 
scale developments, even apparent National issues such as nuclear power or 
a Severn barrage project could have a significant and long lasting local impact 
on the environment and economy of the Forest.

42.
PAYMENTS


Members agreed the list of payments to be made for the month of June 2006.


Proposed:  Cllr Kay

Seconded:  Cllr Lusty


The meeting closed at 8.35 pm.
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